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	The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Latonia McKinney, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement

Proposed Intro. No. 850-A
Committee: Environmental Protection  

	Title: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to the use of air conditioning systems

	Sponsors: Council Members Constantinides and Richards, (in conjunction with the Mayor)


Summary of Legislation: Existing law requires that businesses in commercial spaces larger than 4,000 square feet, or any business that have five or more stores located in the City, keep their doors closed while running their air conditioning. Proposed Intro. No. 850-A would expand the law to cover all commercial spaces, regardless of size or number of stores, and require that windows, as well as doors, must be shut while air conditioners are in operation. The law would create an exception for windows that are being used to serve food or beverages or doors and windows in an emergency situation.  It would also require that stores which are part of a chain, defined as five or more stores located in the City, post a notice on each door stating that violations may be reported to 311. Lastly, this legislation would create new civil penalties for violations and makes amendments to current civil penalties.  

Effective Date: This local law would take effect immediately, except that the subdivision that requires the posting of notices, would take effect 30 days after it becomes law.
Fiscal Year in which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: Fiscal 2017
Fiscal Impact Statement:

	
	Effective FY16
	FY Succeeding

Effective FY17
	Full Fiscal Impact FY17

	Revenues (+)
	$0
	$0
	$0

	Expenditures (-)
	$400,000
	$250,000
	$250,000

	Net
	$0
	$0
	$0


Impact on Revenues: Although this legislation contemplates the imposition of civil penalties, the Council assumes compliance with legislation and therefore estimates that there would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation.
Impact on Expenditures: Expenditures are expected to be approximately $400,000 in Fiscal 2016 and $250,000 in Fiscal 2017 and the outyears for personal services (PS) and other than personal services (OTPS) related to mailings in notifying individuals of the changes in the law.
Source of Funds to Cover Estimated Costs: N/A
Sources of Information:  New York City Council Finance Division 
Mayor’s Office of City Legislative Affairs 

New York City Department of Community Affairs 

Estimate Prepared by:
Jonathan K. Seltzer, Legislative Financial Analyst

Estimate Reviewed by:
Nathan Toth, Deputy Director, Finance Division 

Rebecca Chasan, Assistant Counsel, Finance Division




Tanisha Edwards, Chief Counsel, Finance Division
Legislative History:  This legislation was introduced to the Council as Intro. No. 850 on July 23, 2015 and referred to the Committee on Environmental Protection. The Committee considered the legislation at a hearing on September 8, 2015 and the legislation was laid over. The legislation was subsequently amended and the amended legislation, Proposed Intro. No. 850-A, will be considered by the Committee on September 16, 2015. Upon a successful vote by the Committee, Proposed Intro. No. 850-A will be submitted to the full Council for a vote on September 17, 2015. 
Date Prepared: September 11, 2015 
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